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J. OF THE NORI'HEASTERN AGR. ECX:N. <XlUNCIL VOL. XII, NO. 2, FALL, 1983 

EDI'IDR' S PREFACE 

With this issue, I!¥ term as Editor cc:.m=s to 
an end. It has been a challenging and exciting 
three years. In I!¥ judgm:nt, the Journal has 
visibly improved during the three years that I 
have been Editor. HCMever, the real credit for 
that improvement goes to the Editorial Board and 
the members of the Council. Each member of the 
Editorial Board served with distinction. Each 
was willing to serve and did so with enthusiasm. 
Furthernore, I am pleased to say that no one 
wanted to relinquish his place on the Editorial 
Board, but rather was willing to serve for a full 
three year period. Frank Goode, Alden Manchester 
and Leslie Small rotate off the Board with this 
issue. 'Ihese three individuals were the first to 
go through a carplete three year term under our 
ne.-.r rotating appointment. In I!¥ opinion they 
have earned a well deserved rest. (Although I 
must confess, they don't loc:k a.ry ll'Ore tired nON 
than they did three years ago. ) 

Those of you who attended the meetings at 
Rutgers are CMare that the character of the 
Journal is changing. Our ne.-.r policy will be that 
all Journal articles will be revie.-.red prior to 
publication. '!here will no longer be a proceed
ings issue as there has been in the past. It may 
take a while for the merrbership and the organiza
tion to adjust to this slightly changed pro
cedure. I believe that the needs of the organi
zation will be better rret cy this ne.-.r policy. 
The Program Conmi ttee will have greater flexibil
ity in developing a well-rounded and thought pro
vcking program for the annual meetings. By the 
same tcken, a thorough revie.-.r without a time 
deadline will assure that the articles which 
appear in print will be ones of which all of us 
can be proud. 

Due to technical problems, it was not pos
sible to publish all of the material that was 
presented · at the annual meetings at Rutgers· 
Consequently, eight articles have been held over 
from the Fall, 1983 issue and will be published 
in the Spring, 1984 issue. Cleve Willis, as the 
ne.-.r Editor, has graciously agreed to help make 
this transition possible. I greatly appreciate 
his assistance in this. '!he articles that have 
been held over are those in the sessions on Mar
keting and Natural Resources and are identified 
on page 113 

I k!1CW that Cleve Willis, as the ne.-.r Editor, 

iii 

will be able to continue the developnent and 
maturing of the Journal that we have seen in the 
last fe.-.r years. '!his issue has an exarrple of 
that developnent and maturing process. On pages 
19 to 30 is a paper presented cy Joe Havlicek at 
the meetings in June. In that paper, Joe pre
sents an analysis with regard to research funding 
and an estimate of spillover effects. After that 
paper was presented, but before the proceedings 
issue appeared in print, Joe and his co-authors 
reconsidered their work and revised it extensive
ly. One choice was to revise the article and 
publish it as if it were the initial, as well as 
final, thought. As Editor, I requested that Joe 
not do this, but rather that a second article be 
presented. Consequently, you have in this issue 
on pages 127 to 130, a further thought developed 
cy Joe and his co-authors. '!he reason for pre
senting the material this way rather than revis
ing the initial paper was to dell'Onstrate to all 
of the members of the profession the vitality of 
the literature in our discipline. '!here are no 
final words. '!he literature is alive. It con
tinues to grON, develop and change. As we learn, 
we formulate our questions ll'Ore clearly. We un
derstand better the irrpacts and changes that are 
going on around us. Our discipline, our .litera
ture our tools and techniques are al~ ve and 
grONing. We should never permit what happens in 
the classrcx:rn to stagnate. OUr students should 
be reading the Journal as much as our faculty 
members are. 

When I became editor, there were several 
issues of the Journal that had not been printed. 
Furthernore, our outstanding debts greatly ex
ceeded our ability to pay. NON the Journal is 
current. We have a bank balance of approximately 
$6,000 and a professional association whose mem
bership shONs a greater interest than I have ever 
seen in the past. It is the members themselves 
who have made this change. As for the contribu
tion I have made, it would not have been possible 
without the support of the Director of the Mary
land Agricultural Experiment Station, Dr. W. L. 
Harris, and the equally crucial support of the 
Assistant Editor, Mrs. Virginia Smith. It is due 
to the support and encouragement of these two in
dividuals that I have been able to live up to I!¥ 
responsibility as Editor of the Journal. I sin
cerely hope that Cleve Willis receives as much 
support and encouragement as I have. 


